
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 15, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman, House Appropriations Committee 

2207 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member, House Appropriations Committee 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Straws Mill Road Bridge Project in fiscal year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Coryell County located at 800 E Main Street, Ste 

A, Gatesville, TX 76528.  The funding would be used to replace the low water crossing on Straws 

Mill Road with a bridge. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

                                                         

 

            Sincerely, 

 
                                                                        John R. Carter 

                                                                        Member of Congress 

 


